# Building Planning Team Minutes February 3, 2014

### PRESENT:

DeLorme, DiNatale, Falbo, Guzzetta, Haven, McCabe, McQuilkin, Mueller, O'Connor, Paolini, Van Huben

ABSENT: Brockway, Campbell, Gill, Montecalvo, Pascucci, Pincelli, Snider

NOTETAKER: Falbo

# HANDOUTS:

Agenda

• AP Enrollment: 2006-Present

# AP AND OTHER COLLEGE LEVEL CLASSES:

We discussed our college bearing classes in relation to increasing enrollment and supporting our teachers who have AP Classes.

- Webster reported that 40-50% of students took at least 1 AP Course during their high school career. AP Exam scores did go down.
- At Gates and Rush-Henrietta, students can drop an AP Course prior to the end of the  $1^{\rm st}$  Quarter.
- Rush-Henrietta has an AP AIS Course.
- 10% of our SHS Students took AP Classes in 2006-2007 and 26% are currently taking APs.
- Do our AP Courses challenge students?
- Are our students being appropriately placed?
- What is the impact on our building grade?
- AP Credit v. college/career readiness
- There is a new AP Committee being created to address questions.
  Tony and Becky volunteered to serve on it for our BPT.

# GRADUATION RECOGNITION:

- keep Valedictorian and Salutatorian
- keep the "Top 10"
- add "cords"
  - o benchmarks
  - o top 10%
  - o AP coursework
  - o WeMoCo
- Sean will look into other types of recognition and bring information back to BPT.

#### MIDTERM WEEK FEEDBACK:

#### Positives:

• SHS has 4 days to administer Regents, Locals, and Midterms. Hilton HS has 3 days and Brockport only 2.

# Negatives:

- conflict room may not be the best site for students who have mods
- tests scheduled in the AV Room in the Library made it hard for staff to organize and clean it
- difficult to read and/or scribe for subjects that you're not trained in Extras:
  - Do all Midterms have to be extended or could we do some in class as in the past?

## **STUDENT EVENTS:**

Thank you to Katie Wyant and our Student Government! Their surprise breakfast was a wonderful way to welcome our students back from Midterm Week.

# **FACULTY EVENTS:**

Thank you to Julie Bishop, Val Colby, and the Food Challenge Committee! Their Super Bowl Tailgating was a yummy event to bring our staff together. Everyone is looking forward to continuing our community time with their Dessert Party for Valentine's Day.

BPT would like to invite all of our staff to a gathering on March 18<sup>th</sup> in the Upstairs Library during activity period. We will have snacks and games. Let's continue supporting each other through fun activities!

# OTHERS:

- GradeCam
  - A faculty member emailed MJ that she/he loves GradeCam.
  - 3 teachers mentioned that some students' midterm exam grades were incorrect.
- copiers
  - o Who is in charge of the 300 Hall Faculty Room Copier?
  - Are they jamming because of the amount of times the trays are opened throughout the day?
  - We will be going to an ID Swipe system. More information to follow at an upcoming Faculty Meeting.